December 2009 Newsletter from Tim Curtis in Paraguay

Dear friends

Happy Christmas and New Year from all of us on the Enxet translation team in the Paraguayan Chaco. Once again we would like to say a special thank you for your prayers and support during 2009.

Some of you heard of the power surge at the end of November which damaged the adaptors to our laptop computers. The good news is that we have found new ones that go with the Fujitsu laptops. We have bought new surge protectors for the translation office in Rio Verde and have been able to work more or less normally for the remaining weeks.

During the next month or so, I hope to be working on a provisional timetable for completing the Old Testament. We still have a number of years to go but with drafts of all the books of the Old Testament now complete, the emphasis has moved to the checking process. A visit by United Bible Society consultants is planned for early February next year when our Paratext 6 programme for Bible translators will be updated. This will be a good occasion to talk about our provisional timetable.

We have been blessed by abundant rain in the Chaco during the first fortnight of December, a marvellous Christmas gift. This has put an end to the very serious drought that had been affecting many parts of the Chaco. The rain has meant that the first few weeks of December were quite cool in the Chaco, giving everybody a much needed boost of energy after the very draining effects of the extreme heat. The extraordinary thing was that earlier in the year, when we in the Chaco were suffering from drought conditions, south and south-eastern Paraguay were having to cope with floods. 

The other main event of recent weeks has been the successful completion of the new San Mateo church building in Rio Verde and the service of blessing which took place at the end of November. The new church building is located just off the Trans Chaco Highway, a hundred metres or so from the old building which is being dismantled. The move was made possible by the volunteers and supporters of the Mission Paraguay group, who in recent years have come to Paraguay to work in July and August. 

I would like to thank the supporters of the Mission Paraguay group for making possible the construction of a new aljibe (cistern / water storage tank) next to the translation office. This will help us with our water supply during the drier years. The new aljibe was finished in time to collect water from the recent rain.

We would value your prayers about the political situation in the country. There have been rumours circulating of a possible Honduran-type coup here in this country with talk of removing the President. It is difficult to know how much credence to give to the rumours, and if anything happened it is unlikely that it would be a military coup. There does seem to be a very serious rift between the President and Vice-President, the latter behaving more like a member of the opposition than someone in the governing alliance.

My colleagues Juan and Asuncion have returned to El Estribo, and Martin to Makxawaya for the Christmas and summer holidays.  Please pray that they would return to Rio Verde spiritually and mentally refreshed after a well earned break.

I am holding the fort in Rio Verde over Christmas (there really was once a fort near Rio Verde during the Chaco war in the 1930's). Our caretaker Nelson, his wife Carmen and family will also be having a break from looking after the Rio Verde compound.

We thank God for his care and provision during 2009. We look forward to keeping you all up to date with our news in the coming year.

With all prayers and best wishes for Christmas and for 2010

Tim

"He who believes has eternal life" (John 6.47) (this is the Bible verse on the sign outside the San Mateo church, facing the Trans Chaco Highway)
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